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December is busy with all of our Holiday classes, and January officially kicks off meeting season, 
especially for those vegetable producers. Wishing you and your family a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year! Happy Gardening!  
 
 
 

Jessica Bessin, 
Mercer County Extension Agent for Horticulture 
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From Tree Thief To Holiday Tradition   

 Once autumn leaves have fallen, mistletoe becomes highly visible on large trees 

throughout Kentucky. Phoradendron, the scientific name for Kentucky’s most common type 

of this parasitic plant, means tree thief. These small leafy plants are commonly found on 

twigs and branches of many hardwood species in the southern US. Mistletoe extracts (steals) 

water, mineral elements, and food from tree hosts; hence the name.                                                      

 Mistletoe use in holiday decor has roots in pagan traditions. The appearance of a live parasitic plant while 

the host tree appears dead led some to believe that mistletoe mysteriously held the life of the tree during winter. 

Druids harvested mistletoe in a special rite, never allowing the plant to touch the ground, and then hung it in 

their homes for good luck.            

 Our modern-day mistletoe holiday tradition likely originates from a mythological Norse goddess of love 

and beauty. Frigga, whose son was restored from possible death by mistletoe, was thought to bestow a kiss on 

anyone walking beneath one. Today, when two people meet under the mistletoe, tradition suggests they must 

exchange a kiss for good luck.           

 Phoradendron has simple, fleshy green leaves arranged oppositely on stems. Stems are short and more 

branched than host trees, so mistletoe often appears as a spherical bunch of dense vegetation. These bunches 

may be a foot or two in diameter and are located high in the tree where sun exposure is 

greatest. Mistletoe berries range from white to straw-colored to light red. Birds eat the fruits, 

reportedly toxic to human and animals, then deposit the seeds onto branches where they 

germinate and penetrate the next host tree. Mistletoe commonly appears in open-grown 

trees where birds tend to roost, thereby less frequently in forest trees. Generally, mistletoe 

causes minimal damage, although it can be harmful to stressed trees. Mistletoe can be 

removed from landscape trees by pruning.  Written By: Nicole Gauthier, Extension Specialist for Plant Pathology. 

http://www.uky.edu/EVPFA/EEO/


Mark Those Calendars!! 

Holiday Day of Fun!-December 12th, Mercer County Extension Office 

Harrodsburg Tree Board Meeting– December 16th, Mercer County Extension Office 5:00 PM 

Mercer County Extension Holiday Open House-Mercer Co. Extension Office, December 17th 4:00 PM-6:30 PM 

See insert for more details. 

Fort Harrod Beekeeping Club-No December meeting. Meetings will resume in January 

See insert for more details. Make sure to check out the Fort Harrod Beekeeping Facebook page for all the latest 

updates and announcements!  

Kentucky Fruit and Vegetable Conference– January 6th-7th, Marriot Lexington Griffin Gate 

Area Produce Meeting-January 15th, Lincoln County Produce Auction 

Growing Microgreens-January 16th, Mercer County Extension Office 10:00 AM 

See flyer for more information.  

Organic Association Of KY (OAK) Annual Meeting-January 23rd-25th, KSU Research Farm  

 

The Mercer County Extension Office will be closed                                                                        

December 25th, 2024 through January 1st, 2025 for the holiday season!  

Christmas Tree Recycling Program 

My family enjoys a live Christmas tree each year, and 

once the holidays are over, and the needles start to fall 

we are left with the task of what to do with it. Many 

trees end up in our landfills, some are turned into 

mulch, and others can be used for fish habitats in some 

of our most popular lakes around the state. Kentucky 

Department of Fish & Wildlife Resources (KDFWR) has 

drop-off points across the state where you can bring 

your old tree and put it to good use.  KDFWR will take 

your tree and combine it with others to create fish 

attractors for lakes all over the state.  Trees will be used 

to replenish existing fish habitat sites as well as create 

new habitat sites. These brush reefs provide nesting and 

rearing habitat for gamefish, as well as creating homes 

for invertebrates and smaller fishes that provide food 

for larger fish. Just clean your tree of all the artificial 

decorations, lights, tinsel, ornaments, etc., and drop it 

off at one of their many locations. Please visit the 

KDFWR website at:  https://tinyurl.com/3e3tx3jn for 

their 2025 drop off locations, dates, and times.  






